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HUMAN NEEDS ADVOCATES THANK SENATOR WYDEN 
AND HIS COLLEAGUES FOR SLOWING DOWN PRICE CONFIRMATION VOTE 

 

Deborah Weinstein, Executive Director of the Coalition on Human Needs, praised the actions of 

Senate Finance Committee Ranking Member Ron Wyden (D-OR) and his colleagues in 

boycotting the session at which the Finance Committee was to have voted to approve the 

confirmation of Rep. Tom Price for Secretary of the U.S. Department of Health and Human 

Services.  The Committee members also held up the vote for Steve Mnuchin for Treasury 

Secretary. 

“The public interest is served by slowing down Tom Price’s confirmation,” said Weinstein.  

“Many questions remain unanswered about Mr. Price’s willingness to make services for low-

income and vulnerable children, families, seniors, people with disabilities and people needing 

medical care his top priority.  Mr. Price would administer the Office of Refugee Resettlement.  

Was he part of the chaotic and mean-spirited Executive Order that with no warning barred 

approved refugees from entering this country?  He will presumably play a lead role in efforts to 

repeal existing health insurance coverage.  Will he be able or inclined to protect people through 

a smooth transition, or does he agree with President Trump’s executive orders that sow 

confusion and uncertainty?  Was he aware of stopping already-paid for ads to inform the public 

of the last days of open enrollment for health insurance?   

“There are troubling indications that Rep. Price would act to deny services to millions of people 

in need,” said Weinstein.  “His health care proposals would provide less help to low- and 

moderate-income people, leaving adequate coverage out of reach.  His past budget proposals 

would slash funding for a wide range of vital services, including Medicaid and children’s 

services.  His stock dealings appeared to put his own interests ahead of the public’s.   

“We congratulate Ranking Member Wyden and other Senate Finance Committee members for 

boycotting the Committee session.  They and we deserve reassurances not yet received about 

whether vulnerable people will be protected or harmed if Rep. Price is confirmed.” 

 



The Coalition on Human Needs previously notified of the Senate Finance Committee of its 

opposition to the Price nomination. 

 

The Coalition on Human Needs is made up of more than 100 national organizations including 

faith groups, service providers, policy experts, labor, civil rights and other advocates concerned 

with meeting the needs of low-income and vulnerable people. 

 

http://www.chn.org/wp-content/uploads/2017/01/CHN-Price-Finance-1-23-17.pdf

